Short Meeting of the Wymore Public Library Board August 26, 2019

Present: Janet Roberts, Librarian

Brenda Rempe, President Heather Kaster, Vice-President Betty Johnson, Secretary

Michele Cresse

Absent: Sherri Jackson

Members of the Wymore Public Library Board met at 6:30 p.m. on August 26, 2019, with Brenda Rempe, President, calling the meeting to order.

A short meeting was held. Reading of the minutes of the previous meeting was waived until the next regular meeting on October 16, 2019 at 6:30 p.m.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

Following our short meeting the members are to review all of the policies. They are to be sent for approval or corrections in September to meet our accreditation.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

It was announced by the librarian that Sammy Cresse is now a volunteer at the Wymore Public Library and, as of now, will volunteer on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays.

It was also mentioned by the librarian that the library will begin hosting NET-PBS KIDS movies and more events. These events will include the ages of 3 to 6, and will take place at the library the first Friday of the month. These events will take place at 10:00 a.m. on Sept. 6<sup>th</sup>, Oct. 4<sup>th</sup>, Nov. 1<sup>st</sup>, and Dec. 6<sup>th</sup>. The first event the library is hosting will show 3 new episodes of Dinosaur Train. They also plan a themed activity and book reading. The events are free and open to the public. We plan on partnering with NET and Nebraska's PBS in bring these events to the library

The "Big Give Gage" was also explained. There are 47 local charities mentioned, and it is a 24-hour time for Gage County area supporters to give back to their favorite local charities and help them earn valuable matching funds. There are several Wymore charities mentioned, including the Friends of Wymore Library. Save the date for giving: September 10, 2019. On that date there will be a booth at the Wymore Library and at Beatrice, and a canister for donations. In order to have matching funds, we must donate on the date of September 10, 2019.

It was also mentioned by the librarian that the Wymore Public Library budget had passed. The City will now mow the grounds of the library.

Motion to adjourn was made by Michele Cresse, seconded by Heather Kaster. Motion approved. The group then worked on policies for accreditation. The next regular meeting will be October 16, 2019 at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary